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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  
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October 14, 2003

David A. Clark, Director

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs
941 North Capitol Street, NE, Room 2200
Washington, DC 20002
Re: 132 12th Street, NE
Dear Mr. Clark,

ANC 6A is writing to express concern regarding the conditions in the rear of the rowhouse at 132 12th Street, NE. 
Based on testimony from residents who live near this property, this residential rowhouse has been vacant since at least the early 1980s. At some point, an addition to the property was started, but then halted before completion. Based on pictures submitted to the ANC, the property has extensive debris and overgrown vegetation in the rear of the property between the addition and garage/carriage house. The neighbors expressed concerns about fire hazards from the debris and health hazards from the pigeons, rodents, and mosquitoes that inhabit the rear of the property. There also appears to be an abandoned oil tank on the property. Despite numerous calls to the city by affected residents, DCRA has not taken enforcement action to remedy the situation.

ANC 6A strongly encourages DCRA (in cooperation with the Historic Preservation Division) to take action resulting in the abatement of the fire and human health hazards in the rear of this property.

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice, Chair of ANC 6A’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee and Commissioner of the affected Single Member District, at 202-544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Lisa Burcham, DC Historic Preservation Division
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